ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
TUESDAY JANUARY 31, 2023
12TH DAY JANUARY REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on January 31, 2023, at their temporary
office located in the records storage building at the Adair County Road and Bridge complex.
Commissioner Shahan was not present.

At 10:30 a.m., the Commission went to the Adair County Courthouse to check on internet
connectivity. They left at 11:00 a.m.

At 2:30 p.m., the Commission met with Josh Stewart from Benton & Associates Engineering.
Also present at the meeting representing the Adair County Health Department was Jim Lebaron
and Ron Stewart; Alan Whittom, contractor for the Health Department; and Adam Dorrell from
the City of Kirkville engineering department.

The meeting was in reference to an 8-inch water line that runs through the Adair County Health
Department property onto property owned by Adair County. The Health Department is building
a new building which will be built over the existing water line. The Commission agreed that
they did not need an 8-inch water main running onto their property that was not being used.
They were concerned about a possible leak that could cost a significant amount of money if it
happened and no one knew about it. The Comumission agreed that it would be in the best interest
to eliminate the line. The Health Department stated they would be willing to grant an easement
in the future if the County requested one.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on January 31, 2023.

Unscheduled public walk-ins and other non-agenda items for January 31, 2023

None

Above minutes as presented to the County Clerk:
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